
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – August 28, 2017 

  
 
Members Present:  Michele Cormier, Lauren Bradley, John Turner  
Linda Dupont  
Guests – Bill Arnold 
 
The meeting began at 7:30 PM.  Minutes of the August 14, 2017 meeting were reviewed 
and signed. 
 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Bill Arnold came before the board with concerns of the building activities on Randolph 
Hill Road.  Bill stated rumors of the size of building, length of driveway and size of sep-
tic.  The board stated what the permits were approved for, but will investigate that the 
building permit is adhered to.  The length of the driveway was verified with the Planning 
Board Chair prior to the approval of the building permit and Burt York appeared before 
the select board regarding any questions concerning the septic permit. 
 
The power washing of the Municipal Building has been completed and the mold is gone. 
 
Michele Cormier contacted Ray Cotnoir and Dave.  They are in the process of measur-
ing the small meeting room for the hanging rail and provide a quote. 
 
Michele Cormier contacted AAA Septic and they are attempting to locate the septic tank 
at the Town Hall.  Once located, it will be pumped and a riser will be put in place for 
easy access. 
 
John Turner stated the next meeting of the Randolph Withdrawal Study will be held on 
September 15th at SAU 20.  Items needed to be considered; Randolph has a commit-
ment to pay for the next 10 years, the cost of a school bus needed to transport pupils K 
through 8 to school, a bus driver for the bus, insurance for the bus and driver, hire a 
Superintendent of schools, and separate bookkeeping would be needed.  Minutes of 
these meetings are posted in the town hall. 
 

Approved 



Lauren Bradley stated Kevin is still trying to contact a company to seal the cracks on 
Randolph Hill Road.   
 
The next meeting will be held on September 11th with  all members present. 
 
Michele Cormier moved to adjourn at 8:20 PM.  All agreed.  
 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
____________________________ _____________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner 
 
___________________________ _____________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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